
	
  

	
  

 

November 22nd: NO CHAPEL 
We will be on Thanksgiving break! 
 
November 29th: Greg Atkins 
Constance Free Church’s Youth Pastor, 
Greg Atkins, will be sharing in all three of 
our chapels! 
 

To continue this month’s theme of 
gratitude, Mrs. Gerber did a 
phenomenal job leading the students in 
songs that focused on thanking God. 
We sang, “Taste and See,” “Thank You 
Lord,” and “Don’t Be a Turkey, Just 
Give Thanks.” Again, I challenged them 
that if you are not focused on the right 
thing (like how we need more toys), 
you’ll miss out on what is important. 
However, when we focus on all that 
God has given us, gratitude grows in 
our hearts. The main point for this 
week was “say thank you.” To illustrate 
the importance of this point, I told the 
story of the healing of the ten lepers 
(Luke 17), yet how only one person, an 
unlikely Samaritan, came back and 
gave thanks to Jesus. Just as it meant 
a lot to Jesus that this Samaritan came 
back and thanked Him, it means a lot 
to Jesus when we thank Him for all He 
has done in our lives! 

Mr. Joey Stontz 

Since 2012, Mr. Stontz has 
served as a Bible teacher and 
Spiritual Life Coordinator at 
Legacy. He carries an 
indelible passion to equip the 
minds and disciple the hearts 
of young people. Also, he has 
been happily married to 
Nicole for over six years and 
has three children (Ruby, 
Levi, and Pearl). 	
  

 

 
 

 
 

• Aletheia W. (K) – I am 
thankful for my doggie and 
blankie that I got when I was a 
baby! 

• Aaron A. (K) – I am thankful 
for the universe! 

• Andrew K. (K) – I am thankful 
for guinea pigs!  

 
 


